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ÒWe seek to maintain a spirit of joy in learning, cooperation in doing, and optimism 
for success and the future. Our goal is to have every student exceed state 

standards in all academic areas.Ó 

We are proud to share that we have been named an Apple Dis tinguished School for  
the third year in a row! We are the only Apple school in Oregon, and one of 53 
nationwide! Schools nominated by Apple for designation as an Apple Distinguished School 
must demonstrate Apple’s highest vision of a successful 21st century learning environment, 
a strong relationship with Apple, and a willingness to do outreach activities.  
 
As described from the Learning Interchange (www.edcommunity.apple.com), “Apple 
Distinguished Schools are recognized by Apple for their demonstrated success in 
implementing a 21st century learning environment. This learning environment manifests itself 
through visible !best practices" of visionary leadership, an IT infrastructure that supports 

learning, engaging teaching and learning methods, one-to-one mobile computer access for 
students and teachers, ongoing professional development, and systematic evaluation and 
assessment of their program.”  
 
Immersed in technology, Howard is an excellent school and a positive choice in your child’s 
education.  With School Choice presentations coming soon, please invite friends and 
acquaintances to attend Howard’s presentation on 3/17, at 6:30. This is a great 
opportunity for families considering a Technology Immersion Program to learn more about 
our school, so please help spread the word. The presentation will be translated in Spanish 
and childcare will be available. Tours (with translations) are also available any time during 
the weeks of February 24 and March 14. Call the school office to set up an appointment. 
 
SCHOOL CHOICE: Important Dates 
The submission deadline for school choice requests to be included in the annual lottery is 
usually right before spring break.  However, this year, elementary school closure and 
consolidation proposals being considered by the school board will have an effect on many 
families' school choice decision-making process.  After careful consideration, the district has 

postponed the deadline for elementary and middle school choice requests until April 22 at 
5 p.m.  The deadline for high school choice requests will remain March 18 at 5 p.m.  The 
window for submit ting School Choice applications is Feb. 7- April 22. 
 

Howard Twit ters; Join Now and Receive School Updates 

Twitter is a real-time information network that connects you to the latest information, in this 
case, announcements pertinent to Howard and/or the 4j school district. Announcements 
(Tweets) can be received via an email address or a cell phone text. Visit our school website 
for information on how to join. 
 
 
 
 

Principally SpeakingÉ.. by Suzanne Price 
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Come One, Come All to Our Family Li teracy Night! 

On Thursday, March 3 (5:30-7), we will be hosting our annual “Howard Family Literacy 
Night”.   Come celebrate, IN YOUR PJ’s, with your child and learn about the exciting 
literacy activities taking place in their classroom. Parents and students will have an 
opportunity to visit classrooms to explore laptop use, visit literacy-based websites, and see 
exciting literacy related projects the students have been working on this year.  Families 
can also enjoy strings and dance presentations from students in our BEST after-school 

program.  As an added bonus, each Howard student who attends will receive one FREE BOOK this year! 
But wait, that’s not all…each classroom will raffle off FREE Book Certificates from Scholastic Book Orders!  
In addition, families can visit our PTO sponsored book fair, along with FREE PIZZA & JUICE in the cafeteria.  
Come join us and support reading in our school.  We look forward to seeing you in March! 
 
PTO Scholast ic BOOK FAIR is  Coming! Mark your calendar for the annual Howard Book Fair, 
coming the week of February 28, and coinciding with Literacy Night. Families can look forward to 
purchasing great books at a reasonable price. VOLUNTEERS ARE NEEDED. Please check out the PTO 
bulletin board, in the main hallway, to sign up and help! 
  
FOOD DRIVE to Support Food for Lane County 
PTO, with support from our 5th grade Student Service Team, will be sponsoring a food drive 
to support those less fortunate. Food will be donated to Food for Lane Count y. The drive will 
run from Feb. 14 – Feb. 25.  PTO will be generating a friendly competition between 
classrooms to see who can donate the most food.  If you are able to support those in need 
by donating canned or dry goods, please consider doing so.  
 
SAVE THE DATE: Girls Rule Fair! 
The 4th Annual Girls Rule! Fair happens March 12th from 9:00-3:00 at Lane Community College.  Girls Rule 
is a great opportunity for girls ages 9-14 and a parent or caring adult to laugh, play and learn together.  
This year’s theme is Stronger Than You Know. The event features fun workshops, 
including Scrapbooking, Sewing,  Let Your Words Out!, You Grow Girl, Papermaking, Healthy 
Relationships… and more!  Free lunch and prizes! For more information go 
to http://www.opheliasplace.net or call 541-284-4335. 
 
FREE TRACK ACTIVITIES 
School District 4J is among the 23 local partners making up the Youth Track Network. We will be providing 
information about free opportunities for 4Jl kids, including clinics and activities like these coming up soon: 

¥ Committed Partner for Youth; 541-344-0833 
¥ FREE 700m Kids Run – Sun. Feb 13th; 12:45 @ Alton Baker Park 

 
JERRY’S KIDS’ FUN RUN  

No registration necessary for the Jerry’s Kids’ Fun Run. There are two divisions: 
Under 5 and ages 5-10. Kid’s cotton shirts can be purchased for $10. 
www.eclecticedgeracing.comm 
 
 
 

 
 
 



Success and Student Attendance go Hand in Hand  
As you know, there is a direct correlation between student attendance and success in school. 
Late arrivals, early dismissals, and absences interrupt the flow of instruction for both the 
student and the class as a whole. We realize there are often situations for which you have 
no control. Unfortunately, there are many absences from school that could have been 
avoided. Please understand that Oregon law requires children, ages 7-16, to be in school 

except for illness and extenuating circumstances. As such, attendance letters are sent home if a student is 
absent the equivalent of 4 days during a 4 1/2 week period. Please note that this threshold applies to 
excused/unexcused absences and tardies. Should a student’s attendance record meet the criteria above, or 
if there has been a history of attendance problems, we are obligated to report our concerns to the Lane 
County Truancy office. Their involvement is designed to ensure every child attends school on a regular basis. 
If you have any questions or concerns regarding the county attendance procedures, feel free to contact the 
school.  
 
ATTENDANCE RECOGNITION PROGRAM; A Pi lot Program to Start! 

In an effort to recognize and encourage excellent attendance, we will be piloting a two-tiered 
Attendance Recogni tion Program starting second semester (February 1). FIRST, Mr. 
Baker, our school counselor, will generate some friendly competition between classrooms, 
offering a trophy to those classrooms that have the least amount of absences and/or tardies in 
each week. Classrooms will be able to display this trophy with pride! SECOND, we will track 
individual attendance over the course of the semester. Students will receive an award for: 

 
GREAT attendance: students can be late/absent three times and still be recognized for great attendance. 
We realize some appointments and illnesses cannot be avoided. Therefore, we wanted to create a “great” 
attendance award! 
PERFECT attendance: students who have never been late/absent a single day, during 2nd semester, will be 
recognized for perfect attendance. Wow!! 
 
Math Night 
Our family Math Night, held on January 20, was a huge success! Thank you to everyone who 
attended and helped made this event a success. It was a great deal of fun and we enjoyed 
seeing so many Howard families enjoying learning together. One hundred sixty-eight people attended, 
which included 71 students! Be sure to join us at our next family event, Literacy Night, on March 3! 
 
Equity Work Continues at Howard 
At Howard, one of our school improvement goals is to provide opportunities for staff to engage in 
challenging conversations around race and equity. To this end, a small group of staff (who have received 
some initial equity training) will be leading staff in some honest, reflective, and somewhat difficult 
conversations over the next several months. Through these conversations, we hope to open our hearts and 
minds while strengthening our abilities to interrupt racial ways of thinking and/or inequities that come our 
way.  
 
Latino Fami ly Survey: On January 27, Latino families were invited attend a meeting, at Howard, to 
participate in a survey designed to gather feedback on how we can best meet the educational needs of their 
child(ren). If you were unable to attend, and are interested in learning more about the meeting, please feel 
free to contact Alicia Longoria at the Howard office on Wednesday or Thursday mornings at 541-790-
4900. 
 
 



Free or Low Cost Medical Cl inics  
Do you lack health insurance or financial resources to pay for needed shots? Please 
contact your local high school clinic as they are available for immunizations, illness, and 
well care for all 4J students and their siblings. Always take your child’s immunization 
records to medical appointments. Another option is the immunization clinic at the Lane 
County Health Department 541-682-4041. 
 
Churchill Clinic 541-790-5227     North Eugene Clinic 541-790-4445  

Sheldon Clinic 541-790-6644     South Eugene Clinic 541-790-8020 
 
Flu Vaccines – Not too Late! Influenza typically continues through April. It isn’t too late to benefit from 
flu vaccine.  We encourage all children over 6 months to be vaccinated.  
 
Free Dental Care  

The Children’s Free Sealant Clinic will once again be held at Lane Community College 
Saturday, March 12, 2011. The clinic is for children ages 7 to 14 who have limited access to 
dental care. A parent or guardian must be present. The clinic will provide an examination, x-
rays, sealants on cavity-free molars, and a fluoride varnish to those arriving between 9:30 
am and noon. For more information you may contact: Mary Ellen Volansky, RDH. Her email 
is siletzdh@yahoo.com  

 
Valentine’s Day Candy Restrict ions 
At Howard Elementary, we continually strive to provide healthy opportunities for your child. Valentine’s 
Day is no exception. We are asking families who want to include a treat with their child’s classroom 
valentines that you follow the 4J Wellness guidelines. The guidelines state that candy and gum are not 
allowed in the classroom. For some healthy alternatives, the 4J Wellness guideline is a great resource and 
can be found in the school office and on both 4J’s and Howard’s websites, respectively, at 
www.howardelementary.org   &  www.4j.lane.edu/nutrition/wellness/elementary.  
 

 
Be Good for a Sub 
Substitute teachers are on the look-out for students exhibiting respectful and courteous 
behavior during their teacher’s absence. The guest teacher is asked to record the 
names of those students who were especially helpful and responsible throughout the 
day. From this list of terrific students, one name is drawn to receive a free Wendy’s 

coupon for being “good for a sub”. I wish we could recognize them all with a free coupon, but it’s just not 
feasible. Following are our most recent recipients of a Wendy’s coupon: Jocelyn in room 13. Thanks, 
Wendy’s, for generously donating coupons in support of our program. 

Vis it ing/Volunteering at Howard? When volunteering/visiting Howard, you are reminded to start your 
visit in the office where you will be asked to sign in and take a name badge.  In this way, ALL staff members 
can safely monitor adults in the building thus helping to create a safe and secure environment for everyone. 
 
Volunteers! 
We are always in need of enthusiastic volunteers! If you are interested in volunteering, in any capacity, 
contact Lee Bretoi at 541-225-4990 or pahlee@hotmail.com. She will let you know our needs and get you 
rolling! 



 

News Crew  

Fifth grade students lead our Roadrunner Announcements each morning. Thank you to 
Kyla and Noah for greeting us each morning during the months of December and 
January. February News Crew includes Emma and Maddy. 
 
Howard Students Rocked with the DUCK! 

As a part of our school wide Positive Behavior Support program, eligible students were 
surprised by the University of Oregon Duck and members of the women’s basketball team 
to celebrate being referral free between 12/6 and 1/21. Students were in shock and awe 
as the U of O players greeted the students and the Duck came dancing in the gym. What an 
up-lifting and exciting way to let the students know how pleased we are with their positive 
choices! We are proud to share that 92% of our students were referral free for the previous 

22 attendance days and were eligible to attend the assembly. We will continue to host school wide rewards 
in the future, so there are multiple opportunities to join the fun. Students at Howard rock!! 
 
Dismissal Plans 
We need your help ! ! Please limit calls to office regarding your child’s afternoon pick up arrangements. 
When possible, sending a note or communicating with your child, about after school plans is best. 
Delivering messages to students interrupts learning and sometimes leaves the student a bit confused with the 
change in plans. Thank you for your cooperation and support! 
 

TAG News 
The University of Oregon YETAG has been providing unique and challenging opportunities for gifted youth 
in the Pacific Northwest for over 30 years. If you would like information, or applications, for youth 
programs please visit their website or contact the campus office located at 5259 University of Oregon; 
www.uoregon.youth.org; or 346-3084. 
 
NO PARKING, Please:  We would like to remind parents that parking behind those vehicles located in 

spaces directly in front of the school (where no curb is present) is considered double parking 
and there is a fine of $25 associated with blocking access to the parking spaces. To ensure 
access in/out of these parking spaces, and to avoid a possible ticket, please DO NOT park in 
this area during arrival and dismissal time, especially. We appreciate your cooperation and 
thank you for your on-going support. 

 
PTO News! 
Our Barnes and Noble Book fair went very well. We raised $143.00 in gift-wrapping tips and $391.69 in 
cash from sales! Yeah...Thank you to everyone who supported this fun event. All the money we raised went 
straight back to the students. As a PTO, we try to find a variety of ways to fund raise money for our School. 
One way is through our eScrip program. You can help by signing up, on the website below, with your 
grocery card. PTO receives a percentage of your grocery sales and eScrip pays us monthly. Right now, 
eScrip is running a promotion at Safeway. When you use your Safeway card, 10% of qualified sales will go 
back to our school. Please sign up now!  
 
Sign up: http://tcbp.net/3MX 
Group ID: 8563352 
 
 

Don’t forget to save 
those Campbell Soup 
labels and Box Tops!! 
Every l i t t le bit helps! 



DATES TO REMEMBER 
February 
4  Report cards sent home 
7 First day to submit School Choice Applications  
8 NAEP Testing (4th grade)  
8 PTO Meeting (6 -7pm) 
9  Early dismissal (11:35 KG/1:05)  
14  PTO food drive begins  
14 -18  OAKS Testing (4 th grade writing)  
16  Early dismissal (11:35 KG/1:05)  
16  Immunization Exclusion Day  
18  NO SCHOOL; Howard Professional Development  
21  NO SCHOOL: PresidentÕs Day 
22  Site Council (2:30)  
22  Strings concert @ Madison Middle School (7:30)  
23  Early dismissal (11:35 KG/1:05)  
23  Roadrunner Assembly (8:15)  
24  School choice parent information meeting (7:00 district office)  
25  PTO food drive ends  
25  Student birthday lunches with Mrs. Price  
26  School choice parent information meeting (9:00 am dist office)  
28  Book Fair week 
28  School Choice visitation week for families considering Howard next year  
March  
1-4  School visitation week for families considering Howard next year  
1  Book Fair (2 -5:30)  
2  Book Fair (1 -5:30)  
2  Early dismissal (11:35 KG/1:05)  
3  Book Fair (2 -8:00)  
3  Literacy night (5:30 -7) Book Fair Ôtil 8pm 
4 Book Fair (2 -8:00)  
5  School choice parent information meeting (9:00 district office)  
8  PTO meeting (6:00)  
9  Early dismissal (11:35 KG/1:05)  
11  NO SCHOOL: Howard Professional Development  
14 -18  OAKS Testing (Reading/Math Round 2)  
14 -18  School Choice visitation week for families considering Howard next year  
16  Early dismissal (11:35 KG/1:05)  
17  School Choice presentation for Howard Elementary (6:30)  
18  Student birthday lunches with Mrs. Price  
21 -27  NO SCHOOL: S PRING BREAK 
23  Early dismissal (11:35 KG/1:05)  
28  NO SCHOOL: District professional development  
29  Classes Resume 
29  Site Council (2:30)  

TUTORING Available :  
University of Oregon students 
are available to tutor Howard 

students onTuesdays & Thursdays 
from 2:10 -3:10; what a great 

opportunity! However, you must 
provide your own 

transportation. Call Kelly 
Henson, BEST After School 

Coordinator, for more 
information @ 541 -954 -3683.  

 


